Sewer and Water Minutes

June 1, 2021

Present: Don Schneyer, John Loiodice, Peter Socha, Tony Campetti, Mike Buffoni and
Jennifer Carmichael. Don asked for a motioned to accept the minutes from May 4,
2021, Peter motioned to accept the minutes and Don seconded, all were in favor.

The small “sink hole” issue on Elm Street was discussed. Mike will call in Dig-Safe to see
if any utilities are near the curb in front of the Elm Street Market. Water and sewer lines
are in the middle of the road.

Hydrant flushing has not happened but it will be done soon.

Access road to plant for sewer and water; Mike was inContact with Roxanne and Mike
Canales regarding funding. Paving of the new driveway will come from monies left over
from the new Town highway garage. Regarding the gate, the Town already appropriated
money for this project included in security measures. Several things need to be taken
care of before the paving begins, such as widening the driveway at the plant. The apron
to appease the state may be done and hold off on the rest until a decision is made as to
possibly paving the whole complex at 1 West Stockbridge Rd.

The Glendale Pump Station: Tony purchased a 6x6 shed, added 3 !/2 inches of
insulation, cut some vents in it and enclosed the drum scrubber. A new electric motor
for the drum scrubber was also purchased. The old one will be rebuilt and used as a
spare. The loud noise seems to be gone. The aqua-venger liquid has cut the odor and
should work well.

Larrywaug Bridge project has started and should be finished by October.

John discussed the Stockbridge Bowl Steering Committee meeting. They are trying to
decide where to and what to dredge and where to deposit sediment when removed. They
are also having discussions about the sewer around the lake. They also hope to harvest
in certain areas of the lake this summer.

Tony and Mike concerns: Mike has one water hauler that has not paid, there are no
substantial demand fees (after 30 days a charge of $10 is applied) no interest is applied.
We need to look into nonpayment penalties for the future.

Don asked for a motion to adjourn and John moticned to adjourn the June meeting and
Peter seconded, all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted by,

Jennifer Carmichael



